
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 05/15
Held on Monday 11th May 2015 in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Brown, Buchanan, Dickson, Hall, Jerman, Latif and Maczkiewicz, O’Dell and Ogborn.  District Cllr Campbell also attended the meeting.
65.
ELECTION OF CHAIRPERSON:
Two nominations were received.  Maria Dickson proposed Christine Bryant and Jon Ogborn proposed Hilda Buchanan.  A vote was taken and Christine Bryant was declared Chair and continued to take the meeting.

66.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRPERSON:
Three nominations were received from Hilda Buchanan, Jon Ogborn and Steven O’Dell.  A vote was taken and Jon Ogborn was declared Vice Chair.

67.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Received from D/Cllr Chaplin and C/Cllr Shuter.

68.
SIGNING OF DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
This was done prior to the start of the meeting.

69.
ELECTION OF COMMITTEE’S AND SUB COMMITTEE’S:
Cllr Bryant felt this was something she needed to discuss in a meeting with the Clerk as we have several new parish cllr’s and we need to form a new working group to look at the new cemetery.  She asked if anyone had a preference for any committee to notify the clerk.  Cllr Buchanan offered to carry on as chair of the planning committee.  Cllr O’Dell offered his services as chair of the environment committee.  Cllr Ogborn offered to take over from the work that Cllr Altham had done with the new cemetery and head the working party. 

70.
ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVES OF OUTSIDE BODIES:
Cllr Buchanan and Ogborn have recently interviewed and appointed a new member for the United and Local Charities.  Cllr Buchanan remains the representative for the bowls club.

71.
SIGN AND APPROVE MINUTES OF MEETING:

The minutes for the meeting held 13th April 2015 were agreed and signed.

72.
MEMBERS DECLARATION OF INTEREST:

Cllr Jerman under item 76 (b).

73
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Annual litter pick

Cllr Bryant thanked former Cllr Robert Altham and also Cllr Ogborn and his wife for litter picking in Lode Road recently. 
b)  Fencing – Sanctuary Hereward
Parish Council and a local resident separately have been complaining to Sanctuary Hereward about the condition of their tenants fencing for many months.  Promises of repairs have been made and not materialised.  Now one of the fences is leaning precariously into the footpath that runs alongside the cemetery making it extremely dangerous to pedestrians.  Various communications have been made to Sanctuary Hereward and we have to say their lack of response has been disappointing.  The clerk has sent them a strongly worded email today and has made contact with the owner of the property. It was recommended that all communication be sent to our district cllr’s to try and sort out the situation.
ACTION:  CLERK TO SEND TO D/CLLR’S

74.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:

There was no C/Cllr present.  D/Cllr Campbell introduced himself at the beginning of the meeting and was congratulated on his new role.

75.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:

a)  Co-option of vacancy
We now have one vacancy which the clerk will advertise this week.

b)  Annual Parish Meeting
Cllr Bryant reminded everyone that the Annual Parish Meeting is on Thursday June 4th.  Cllr Buchanan gave her apologies.  Cllr Bryant asked that we inform the PCSO to see if she wanted to attend.

c)  Electrical recycling collection
The clerk reminded all that the next recycling collection is on Wednesday 20th May.  This will be our third collection and we have accrued a sum of money from this.  Cllr Bryant asked for suggestions on what this could be spent on.  Cllr Ogborn suggested more litter picking, we currently have school children performing this role and it was suggested that it may be an idea to use some older residents who would be able to do this outside of the weekend.  Cllr Jerman suggested updating the website which is something that has been discussed recently at parish council. 

d)  S106 monies
Cllr Bryant went on to say that there had been complaints about the footpath on the A1303 leading from the Bell Road junction through to the Hilton Park entrance to the village.  This has been taken up with the County Council who say they haven’t the funds to repair this.  Cllr Bryant suggested that we might want to use S106 monies to pay for the resurfacing as it is well used by walkers and joggers and we have had several requests to do something about it.  Cllr Buchanan pointed out that there are other paths in the village such as the cemetery one that also need repair work and are more widely used.  Cllr Ogborn felt that there were other areas of the village that we should be spending our money on as this is really a County Council responsibility.  There are also concerns that there are lots of trees along this route, it would cost a lot of money to repair and you may well find that tree roots may ruin the path once again a few years down the line.  Cllr Bryant still has the details for the contractor who put the path in around the ancient monument and will make contact with them to see if they would be able to give us an estimate of cost.  We still haven’t heard form the County Council regarding the lay-bys which they came out to look at with the intention of giving us an estimate of price.  
ACTION:  CLLR BRYANT TO CONTACT CONTRACTOR

76.
PLANNING:

There was a discussion on the application for 69 High Street, Cllr Buchanan reported that it will not impinge on neighbouring properties but the planning committee do have concerns over traffic and will ask that the ECDC planning department come and physically look at the site rather than looking online.  Cllr Buchanan reported that there is still no news on when the Crystal Structures development is likely to begin.  Cllr Bryant pointed out that we will get community infrastructure levy money from this and Cllr Ogborn asked if cllr’s could have some sort of handout on what funds we currently have and, as the system has changed what different funds there are and what they are to be used for.  Two new applications have just come in for 60 Lode Road and also a retrospective application for Bottisham Heath Stud.
ACTION:  CLERK TO FIND INFORMATION

77.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY:
Cllr Bryant explained that there has not been an environment meeting for a while due to the previous chair’s illness.  As the new Chair, Cllr O’Dell explained how each cllr has a given area of the village for them to be responsible for and report monthly on.  Items to check on are lamp posts, overhanging hedges, pot holes, uneven pavements and roads, trees, bins, litter etc.  These areas will be allocated shortly.  He also explained how we have a cemetery rota and how this works.  The Clerk will be sending out a new rota shortly.  She asked Cllr O’Dell to add to his cemetery checklist the tree stump in the old cemetery close to the property in Spring Lane.  The wall here has been rebuilt, the tree stump has been poisoned but we do need to keep an eye on this to check that new growth does not appear as if this is not kept in check it could once again threaten the wall.
78.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts


Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 




573.00


Mrs C Fullwood – Expenses



  68.99




J Crown – Litter picking (4 weeks)


   
  52.50

  


O Rayment – Litter picking ( 4 weeks)
  52.50 
  


CAPALC membership fees
443.48


C G Gardiner – cemetery tap
129.60


Saplings Pre-school – grant 
400.00


Inland Revenue
      .38


Bottisham Community Library Association - grant
260.00


Broker network Ltd – Insurance
606.63


CGM Landscapes – grass cutting    
 1019.65

Cheques were agreed and signed by Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Bryant.

79.
NEW CEMETERY:
Cllr Ogborn has been in contact with the consultant on creating cemeteries he met at a recent conference who has sent him a proposal on what services he can offer us.  He will also make contact with Robert Altham who was heading this project but is no longer a parish councillor.
80.
PARISH COUNCIL INSURANCE:
As we recently had a claim an advisor came to visit the Clerk with regard to next year’s provision.  They recommended a policy with Aviva which we have proceeded with.

81.
SIX MILE BOTTOM – RECOMMENDATION TO MOVE 40MPH SIGN

C/Cllr Shuter mentioned this at our last meeting and it was agreed to put this on the agenda as he has been approached by residents of the village.  Unfortunately C/Cllr Shuter was not at tonight’s meeting so it was agreed to discuss this further at our June meeting.
82.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.

83.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

84.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:

Cllr Bryant discussed a letter received from a resident who had concerns regarding the new cemetery, hedge cutting and other areas.  The clerk had replied answering his queries.  

85.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:
Cllr Brown discussed using facebook to promote the activities of the village and the parish council and this will be discussed further at the next meeting.  The vehicle activated signs for Bell Road will also be on next months agenda.  Cllr Bryant urged cllr’s to look at locations for this but asked them to remember that they are reliant on electricity from a lamp post.
86.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be 1st June 2015 and will be in the poppy room at the Royal British Legion.

The meeting closed at 9pm.


